

Harrisville CENTRAL SCHOOL

2025-2026 Food Service Update

August 25, 2025

Dear HCS Parent,

We are quickly moving towards the start of another school year. We are pleased to inform you that we will continue participating in the "Community Eligibility Provision" (CEP).

As a Community Eligibility Provision School, all students are entitled to a free breakfast and lunch. Lunch and breakfast must be a complete meal in accordance with the "Healthy Hunger Free Kids Act" of 2010. If your child(red) bring a bag breakfast or lunch they can purchase a milk for \$0.50. We encourage all family to complete a Free/Reduce application. The important fact to know about this program is that it does much more than provide your child(ren) with a nutritious meal. The free and Reduce lunch percentage is what New York State uses to determine the amount of aid each school district receives, it also determines eligibility for additional State and federal program benefits that your child(ren) may qualify for. The higher the percentage we have, the more aid Harrisville receives. The application for the 2025-26 is on the HCS web page. I am asking all parents to fill out this form and mail it back as soon as possible or drop it off to the district office. The completed form can be mailed to: Harrisville Central School, Food Services Department, 14371 Pirate Lane Harrisville, NY 13648. Every family should fill out the form and submit.

1. <u>NUTRIKIDS Computerized Point of Sale (POS) & Prepayment System</u>

Point of Sales System

Money can be added to your child's account at any time by send sending money/check with your child, a check through the mail or My School Bucks' My School Buck online parent accounts are now active and able to use. Students can access their accounts on the PIN pad or swipe card reader located at every register. Parents can prepay money into the student's account for extra, although students may still pay cash at the register.

Online Prepayment and Account Information-MySchoolBucks.Com

- You can prepay online at www.myschoolbucks.com
- If you need your child's ID number, please contact the food service office.
- Receive low balance notifications
- View student transaction history

2. Notification of Negative Account Balances

Students cannot charge extra food, drink or ala cart items.

3. Website

Please visit www.hcsk12.org and go to cafeteria for more food service department information.

4. School Breakfast Program

Many studies have shown that eating a nutritious breakfast every morning helps students achieve the classroom goals that have been set for them. These studies consistently confirm that breakfast helps kids concentrate, think, behave, and learn. The Harrisville Central School Food Service department offers breakfast to ALL of our students every school day.

Sincerely,

Christine Bristol

Food Service Cook-Manager cbristol@hcsk12.org 315-543-2707 ext.27917

In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex (including gender identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity. Program information may be made available in languages other than English. Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication to obtain program information (e.g., Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language), should contact the responsible state or local agency that administers the program or USDA's TARGET Center at (202) 720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant should complete a Form AD-3027, USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form which can be obtained online at: https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/USDA-OASCR%20P-Complaint-Form-0508-0002-508-11-28- 17Fax2Mail.pdf, from any USDA office, by calling (866) 632-9992, or by writing a letter addressed to USDA. The letter must contain the complainant's name, address, telephone number, and a written description of the alleged discriminatory action in sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights (ASCR) about the nature and date of an alleged civil rights violation. The completed AD-3027 form or letter must be submitted to USDA by: (1) mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 1400 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or (2) fax: (833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or (3) email: program.intake@usda.gov. This institution is an equal opportunity provider.